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532.
Mrs C-S Botha (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
What were the terms of reference for the appointment of (a) a certain person and (b) a certain company (details furnished) with regard to the council of Bloemwater in the Free State;

(2) whether the said company is a recognised accredited forensic company; if so, (a) what was the procedure for their appointment and (b) on whose recommendation was this company appointed;

(3) what was the (a) nature and (b) findings of the investigation carried out by the said company;

(4) whether the investigating officer (name furnished) is a qualified chartered accountant; if not, why was he appointed to lead the investigation?
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REPLY:

(1) The company JGL was appointed by the previous Board of Directors, under the Chairpersonship of Mr M S Ramathe to investigate the conduct and activities of Bloem Water’s management and established committees for the period March 2002 to December 2003. 

(2) From the resolutions of an in camera meeting held on 12 December 2003 – the resolution indicates that the Board mandated the Chairperson (Mr Ramathe) to appoint (on behalf of the Board) an investigator according to the terms of reference forwarded to the Board.  The Board further mandated the Chairperson to be the sole liaison with the investigators in order to limit possible leaks of information which can compromise innocent individuals and or the investigation itself. 


In the minutes of a board meeting dated 12 April 2005, Mr J van Wyk stipulates that JGLs services is that of forensic accountants, a partnership between Messrs J van Wyk and G van Wyk. There is no recorded procedure from the previous Board of JGLs appointment, it appears that JGL were appointed by the Chairperson.  (Based on the fact that the Chairman was mandated to appoint an investigator, JGL must have been appointed on the Chairperson recommendation at that time).  
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(3)
The nature and findings of the investigation conducted by JGL contained a number of unsubstantiated recommendations. As a result the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry then appointed Forensic Auditors, Sizwe Ntasluba VSP to undertake an investigation. The recommendations of which have been implemented by the Board of Directors of Bloem Water and the outcome of various disciplinary hearings reported to the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry.

(4)
Yes, the investigating officer, Mr J van Wyk, is a qualified chartered accountant.
